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Debbie Hunt

From: nandorvr@mweb.co.za
Sent: Wednesday, 15 March 2023 06:38
To: Debbie Hunt
Subject: FW: FW: FS annual report

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.  
 
 

From: Groenvlei Perd & Ruiter Park <groenvleipr@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2023 7:29 PM 
To: nandorvr@mweb.co.za 
Subject: Re: FW: FS annual report and AGM Minutes 
 
 2022 was a quiet, yet successful year for FS Dressage. The second half of the year saw a new, enthusiastic SHB 
emerge in the FS which organized two fantastic one-day Shows at The View Equestrian, to date. The last one held in 
February 2023 included an incredible seminar on the Training Scale presented by Mrs. Sylvia Bruckner. The show 
and seminar were well attended.  
 
FS Dressage also held a Provincial Dressage Championships at the end of 2022. The show was hosted by the Edeling 
Family at Bains Equestrian Park, with all the local businesses coming together in support in the form of sponsorship. 
The show was judged by Mrs. Debbie van Wyk and Mr. Eino Vuorinen, who both gave positive feedback on the level 
of riding and the wonderful venue.  
 
 We only had one adult who competed at Adult SA Champs last year – the unfortunate timing of DSA challenge so 
close to Adult SA Champs limited our rider’s ability to do both events unfortunately. However, our Pony Riders, 
Juniors, and Young Riders once again were absolutely triumphant at the Annually SA Youth Champs, returning with 
multiple individual championships. The strength of our PR, J, and YR riders will hopefully flow into our adults and 
give us the boost we need in that division.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Tue, Mar 14, 2023 at 3:59 PM <nandorvr@mweb.co.za> wrote: 

  

  

From: Rosemary Balmer <rosemary@fsbp.co.za>  
Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 2:39 PM 
To: nandorvr@mweb.co.za 
Subject: FS annual report and AGM Minutes 

  

Attached ѡѢѣѤ  


